Appendix A

SAMPLE LETTER ADDRESSING A POTENTIAL DECLINE IN AGREEMENT STATE
PERFORMANCE NOTED DURING A PERIODIC MEETING

[NAME] [TITLE, STATE SENIOR MANAGEMENT]
[ADDRESS]
Dear [NAME]:

| am writing to discuss the results of a Periodic Meeting held in your [Agency/Department] on
[DATE], with staff of the [Bureau of Radiation Control/Radiation Control Program/other]. Periodic
meetings are held to enable the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and Agreement
States to remain knowledgeable of their respective programs and to conduct planning for the next
Integrated Materials Performance Evaluation Program (IMPEP) review. NRC has an oversight
responsibility to periodically review Agreement State Programs for adequacy and compatibility with
NRC'’s program and conducts these reviews under IMPEP.

NRC also uses the periodic meeting process to more effectively gather important performance
information and increase focus on identifying performance issues early. This process includes an
enhanced meeting coordination process; an earlier, more effective and active participation of the
Management Review Board (MRB), a panel of NRC managers with an Agreement State manager
liaison in the process; and active Radiation Control Program Director participation in the discussion of
meeting results and decision making process.

The MRB met on [DATE], to discuss the results of the [STATE]'s [DATE], Periodic Meeting.
Potential performance concerns identified in your radiation control program during the periodic
meeting were discussed. | have enclosed a copy of the [DATE], letter to [Program Director],
summarizing the results of the [DATE], Periodic Meeting. Highlights of the concerns identified during
discussions are presented below.

The Program is experiencing difficulty in [DESCRIBE PROGRAM ISSUES]. Given these
developments, we have concerns regarding the program’s ability to maintain an adequate and
compatible radiation safety program.

Your support in helping ensure that the [STATE] Agreement State Program has the necessary
resources and support to continue to manage an effective program is crucial. | want to assure you
that the Commission supports the objectives of the [STATE] Agreement State Program and that NRC
staff will continue to work closely with your program. We thank you for your commitment to this effort.

Sincerely,

[NAME]

Deputy Executive Director for Materials, Waste,
Research, State, Tribal, and Compliance Programs

Office of the Executive Director for Operations

Enclosures: As stated

cc: [STATE LIAISON OFFICER] [RADIATION CONTROL PROGRAM DIRECTOR] [OTHER]



